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NATIONAL PARK SERVICE 
P.O. BOX 37127 

WASHINGTON, DC. 20013-7127 
IN REPLY REFER TO 

December 18, 1990 

Memorandum 

To: Park Superintendents 

From: Assistant to the Director for Science and Technology 

Subject: ECONOMIC IMPACTS OF PARKS 

A few months ago I suggested that Superintendents send me copies of economic 
studies that had been done for their parks. A number of such documents arrived; 
I have selected a few to comment on because they contain information or 
methodologies that may be of value to others. 

1. GETTYSBURG NMP ECONOMIC IMPACTS. A 1987 economic study carried out for 
Gettysburg NMP has two features that make it rather interesting and unusual. 
First, at the time the study was initiated, there were perceptions by some in 
the community that the park was not a significant contributor, perhaps even a 
detriment, to the economics of the Gettysburg area. This made it important that 
methodologies and data used to assess the economic impacts of the park be 
logical, comprehensive, convincing, and defensible. Second, the study was rather 
unique in that its findings were based on not one, but rather on four separate 
survey questionnaires - - - - one survey covered park visitors; the second 
covered owners/operators of local businesses; the third, local residents; and 
the fourth, community and executive leaders. These four independent surveys 
served two purposes: they brought input from different publics into the economic 
evaluation process; and they facilitated cross-checking of expenditures and 
receipts, thereby helping significantly to verify the validity of the economic 
data. 

The results of this study demonstrated in rather convincing fashion that 
Gettysburg NMP indeed is a very significant contributor to the economic health 
of the local area . . . i.e., to the tune of some $80 - $85 million annually for 
1986 visitation levels, considering both direct and indirect tourism-related 
expenditures. Perhaps equally important, however, was the technique of surveying 
multiple populations (visitors, businesspersons, residents, and town leaders) 
in order to arrive at economic benefit figures. In a way, this process of 
involving different groups served as a constructive form of consensus building, 
with broadly-based participation contributing to the understandability and the 
credibility of the results. Those Superintendents who find they have a need to 
assess and to demonstrate the economic contributions of their parks for sometimes 
critical, doubting, or hostile neighbors may wish to review what was done in the 
Gettysburg study. 

"The Economic Impacts of Tourism Generated by the Gettysburg National Military 
Park on the Economy of Gettysburg," by Youngblood, Bussell, Stacks and Wilson, 
Shippensburg University, 1987. 
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2. STEAMTOWN NHS ECONOMIC IMPACTS. A study completed earlier this year 
indicated that park-related activities at the Steamtown NHS contributed some $30 
million to the local economy in 1989. This is an unusual situation in that 
roughly 2/3 of these economic benefits emanated from expenditure of Federal 
monies (operations + construction) while only 1/3 were associated with visitor 
expenditures. It will be interesting to monitor over time the growth and the 
distribution of economic impacts on the local community as more and more of the 
planned Steamtown facilities are brought on line, and as the driving economic 
force begins to shift from Federal expenditures to visitor expenditures. 

3. ECONOMIC IMPACTS. BLUE RIDGE PARKWAY. A September, 1990, economic study 
carried out for the Federal Highway Administration shows the critical importance 
of tourism expenditures on the economies of corridor counties along the Blue 
Ridge Parkway. Using 1987 park visitation data, it was determined that some $1.3 
billion of primary income is generated annually within the local Blue Ridge 
Parkway corridor area, supporting about 26.000 local .jobs, and contributing 
nearly $100 million to local tax revenues. It would appear that these results 
are conservative in that the study did not consider the positive impacts of 
indirect expenditures resulting from recirculation of tourist dollars within the 
local trading area, nor did it consider expenditures in the corridor area by the 
NPS (salaries, construction projects, etc.), nor did it consider capital 
expenditures by outside interests to build motels, restaurants, etc. in the 
corridor area to support the tourist industry, nor did it consider the positive 
effects of the Parkway on adjacent land values. 

Another interesting aspect of the Blue Ridge study is that the authors have 
estimated the impacts of Parkway tourism spending on various market sectors such 
as lodging, restaurants, vehicle services, and amusement and recreational 
services; the authors report these data separately for the North Carolina and 
the Virginia segments of the Parkway corridor area. What we see from these 
numbers is not only that the dollars generated by the Parkway are important to 
the economic vitality of the area, but also that certain economic sectors along 
the entire Parkway corridor such as the lodging sector, the restaurant sector, 
and the amusement/recreation services sector, are critically dependent on tourism 
expenditures for their very existance. 

"The Economic Impacts of the Blue Ridge Parkway" by the Southeastern Research 
Institute, Inc., September 1990. Copies can be obtained from the Southeast 
Regional Sociologist, Dr. Frank Noe, SERO. 

Richard H. Briceland 
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